Montpelier Design Review Committee Meeting

March 18, 2019
Subject to review and approval

This public meeting was recorded, and the video will be available for viewing at: http://www.montpelier-vt.org/416/City-Meeting-Videos
Present: Steve Everett, Hannah Smith, Martha Smyrski, Liz Pritchett (alternate), Ben Cheney (alternate), Meredith Crandall - staff. 

Call to order:  The meeting was called to order by the Chair, Steve Everett. 

Approval of the agenda:  Martha made a motion to approve the agenda as presented, Ben seconded.  The motion passed on a 5-0 vote.
Comments from the Chair:  There were no comments from the Chair.


56 College Street

Owner/Applicant:  Jeff Nick


Review of dormer addition.
The applicant was present.  The building was previously the headquarters of NECI.  The dormer will be added to the connection between the two historic structures (main house and carriage house) which was approved previously.  At the time of the prior addition, the Feds wouldn’t approve the dormer, but this is no longer an issue.  Applicant wants to add the dormer because the second floor doesn’t flow well.  It should lift the roofline, allowing for better use of the space.
The dormer will be 6’6” high and include 4 windows measuring 24”x48”.  The dormer and windows will match the existing building including construction materials, trim, and color.
There was a discussion on doing one over one or six over one windows, and the Committee allowed for either option, suggesting exterior screens if the Applicant chose one over one. The applicant decided to stick with the one over one.

The applicant may position the dormer windows at equidistant spacing for aesthetic balance if it can be accomplished with the proposed interior floor plan.
The applicable criteria were reviewed and determined to be acceptable.

The application was approved on a 5-0 vote.

148 State Street


Owner/Applicant:  Vermont Association of Realtors

Review repainting of structure.
The applicant was not present.

Steve asked Meredith to request an actual paint chip, confirm the exterior material on the building, and confirm the trim color from the applicant.
Review minutes from February 4, 2019:  Liz made a motion to approve, Hannah seconded, the motion passed on a 4-0 vote.  Ben hadn’t been present.
Other business:  The next meeting will be Monday, April 1, 2019.

Adjournment: Martha made a motion to adjourn, Hannah seconded.
Respectfully submitted,

Tami Furry

Recording Secretary

